
Clerks Report for October 2023 

Playing Field:  

Bolt cover replaced on multi play climber.  

Playing Field Committee reported 2 urgent points.  Dog fouling sign had sharp edges pointing out to 

the pathway / Metal cable ties mounted to alcohol sign be trimmed.   Both issues have been checked. 

The dog fouling sign has been removed.  No alcohol sign looked at but if we trim the metal cable 

holding it on it will leave a sharp end which is does not currently have. 

Broken bike found in playing field and taken to shed – presumed abandoned. 

Playing field entrance weeded, fallen leaves cleared and removal of graffiti from areas around the play 

equipment removed.  

Incident of human excrement being found on the play equipment has been reported into the office 

the area has been cleaned and disinfected. 

The new Skate Park sign has been delivered. This is due to be installed in the near future. 

Cemetery: 

Cemetery markers have been delivered and cut ready for installation within the Garden of Rest.  

Plants have been purchased and planted in Flanders Field. 

Scribe software has been purchased and the initial set up has been undertaken. Our records will be 

uploaded onto the system in the near future. 

 

Public Toilets: 

The locks have been cut off and replaced. The office needs to visit and assess what work is required 

and a copy of our findings will be circulated to all Members for approval prior to any quotes being 

obtained.  

General:  

Abuse reported by Maintenance Worker when asking car to move as it was parked on yellow lines 

blocking the playing field.  The phrase “you are not a traffic warden” used and verbal abuse and threat 

of violence took place.   Abuse reported to office and staffing Committee informed.  Post put on 

Facebook reporting this behavior not acceptable. 

Fire extinguishers outside of Boscawen are now in playing field shed to avoid break-ins of the 

Boscawen.   

The stile at the end of the cemetery path repaired – stones and post knocked out of the hedge.  It has 

now been made safe to use by our staff. 

Member of the public called in concerned about wide loads going through the village with no escort. 

Blocked drains on School Lane reported into Cornwall Council. 

Kellow Road and Boscawen Road signs eligible reported defect to Cornwall Council. 

Village sign on Trelavour Road damaged – Reported to Cornwall Council. 

Footpath cutting has been started and is due t be completed at the beginning of this month. 

 



  


